

Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs

1001 North Fairfax Street, Suite 510 • Alexandria, VA 22314 • (703) 535-5990 • fax (703) 739-6209 • www.cacrep.org

July 17, 2015

Dr. John W. Kelly
Office of the President
Florida Atlantic University
Kenneth R. Williams Administration Building
Room 339, 777 Glades Road
Boca Raton, Florida 33431

Dear Dr. Kelly:

The Board of Directors of the Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs (CACREP) met July 9-11, 2015, for the purpose of rendering accreditation decisions. At this meeting, the Board reviewed the Interim Report submitted by the Department of Counselor Education at Florida Atlantic University. This report was required to more fully address the standard cited in the accreditation decision letter that was sent to your office and dated July 17, 2013. The report specifically addressed a standard relative to the accreditation of the Clinical Mental Health Counseling (M.Ed. degree), School Counseling (M.Ed. degree), and Counselor Education and Supervision (Ph.D. degree) programs at Florida Atlantic University.

Based on its review of the report and supporting documentation, the Board accepted the report and rendered a decision to extend the accredited status of these programs through the remainder of the eight-year cycle ending October 31, 2021.

A revised certificate of accreditation will be enclosed with Dr. Bristor's copy of this letter. Once again, the Board extends its thanks to you and your administration for the support given to the faculty in maintaining the accredited status of these programs.

Sincerely.

Carol L. Bobby, Ph.D.

President and CEO

Enclosure

cc: Dr. Valerie J. Bristor, Dean, College of Education

Dr. Paul Peluso, Chair, Department of Counselor Education, and CACREP Liaison